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Safety improvement work on the 
Mitchell Highway east of Narromine 
from Tuesday 1 July 

 
June 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Wiradjuri people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is carrying out 
safety improvement work on a section 
of the Mitchell Highway east of 
Narromine. 

What work are we doing?  

The work will include removing vegetation, 
adjusting property fencing and widening the 
Mitchell Highway adjacent to the Narromine Rest 
Area to improve safety for vehicles entering and 
exiting the rest area. 

When and where we’ll be working 

We will be working on the Mitchell Highway 
around three kilometres east of Narromine.  

A map showing the location of the work area is 
included over the page.  

Work will commence from Tuesday 1 July 2025 
and is expected to take up to six weeks to 
complete, weather permitting. Working hours are 
7am to 6pm from Monday to Friday.  

All work activities and dates are subject to 
weather and site conditions. 

We understand that the work will 
generate some inconvenience, and we 

thank you for your patience. 

What will this mean for you? 

You may notice: 

• traffic control and signs  

• lane closures and a reduced speed limit 

• workers and vehicles 

• machinery and equipment 

• noise from machinery and equipment. 

Traffic impacts 

There will be temporary traffic changes to ensure 
a safe work zone, including: 

• intermittent stopping 

• single lane closures 

• a reduced speed limit of 60km/h during work 
hours.  

Outside of work hours, both lanes will reopen and 
a reduced speed limit of 80km/hr will be in 
place.  

Please allow up to five minutes of extra travel 
time during the work and always follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and signs.  

For more information about this work, visit 

https://www.livetraffic.com/incident-

details/236094 or download the Live Traffic 

NSW app. To receive updates direct to your 

phone, search for “Narromine - Mitchell 

Highway” in your Live Traffic app, select the 

incident and click “Follow”. 

https://www.livetraffic.com/incident-details/236094%20or%20download
https://www.livetraffic.com/incident-details/236094%20or%20download


  Page 2 of 2 

Managing our impacts 

We aim to manage our work to minimise impacts 
to the environment and the community.  

Trees removed will be chipped and the woodchips 
made available to Taronga Western Plains Zoo for 
use as mulch, with any remaining woodchips 
disposed of at a registered waste facility. 

 

The work will involve the use of machinery which 
generates some noise. We will make every effort 
to minimise noise by turning off machinery and 
vehicles when not in use. 

 

 

Location of work area  

 
 

 

Contact us 

 

1800 167 499  

 

 

western.projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

51 – 55 Currajong Street  
PARKES, NSW 2870 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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